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Category:        Aging  
 
BRONX BOYS: STILL PLAYING AT 80                                                                 
    Imagine a friendship that has lasted 75 years. Now imagine 15 of 
them.Remarkably, these friends met in kindergarten at Public School 80 
in the Bronx, New York in 1936. This film, hosted by Carl Reiner, 
catches-up with The Bronx Boys as they gathered together to celebrate 
their 80th birthdays and a lifetime of friendship.  Airdate 7/3/2013 
 
 
 

Category:   American History/Biography 
ESCAPE TO DREAMLAND: THE STORY OF THE TAMIAMI TRAIL     
    ESCAPE TO DREAMLAND is an hour long television documentary that, 
for the first time tells the story of the Tamiami Trail. Originally 
built to be the main street of a metropolis stretching across South 
Florida from the Gulf of Mexico to the Atlantic Ocean, the Tamiami 
Trail today is still one of the loneliest roads east of the 
Mississippi. The documentary tells the story of how a grand dream of a 
vast empire of the Everglades failed, leaving us with a two lane 
highway that leads straight into the heart of old Florida. Airdate 
7/7/2013 
 
HIALEAH SPEEDWAY: NO GUTS, NO GLORY                                                          
    It's a Saturday night in 1954 and the roar of the racecars at 
Hialeah Speedway can be heard all over town for the first time. 
Families would gather, men would cheer, and teenagers would peek 
through the fences to steal a glimpse of the action and larger-than-
life racing personalities. Then, in 2005, the track was silenced 
forever. This is a half-hour story of Hialeah Speedway's 51-year run as 
a community centerpiece and launch pad for some of the greatest names 
in racecar history. Interviewed are race legend Bobby Brack (most 
winning driver from Hialeah Speedway), track annoucer Marty Little, 
Reunion Organizaer Romie Bacelo and Herb Tillman who was the first to 
win a race in 1954. Some racers have now settled in North Carolina and 
started companies that build racecar engines and recreate classic cars 
from the speedway's heyday. Today, they are being used at other great 
racing venues around the U.S. Many of the key players also still live 
here in South Florida. Airdate 7/10/2013 
 
MAKERS: WOMEN WHO MAKE AMERICA     #0101H    
This comprehensive and innovative series tells the compelling story 
of women's advancement in America over the past 50 years. It is a 
revolution that has unfolded in public and private, on grand stages 
like the U.S. Supreme Court and Congress, and humbler ones like the 
boardroom and the bedroom. The series features the stories of those 



who led the fight, those who opposed it and those -- both famous and 
unknown -- caught up in its wake. Meryl Streep narrates the three-hour 
stack, which features commentary and the stories of Hillary Clinton 
and Condoleezza Rice, Oprah Winfrey and Katie Couric, and Gloria 
Steinem and Phyllis Schlafly, among others. Airdate 7/11/2013 
 
MUHAMMAD ALI: MADE IN MIAMI                                                                     
"MUHAMMAD ALI: MADE IN MIAMI" explores the critical role that Miami 
played in the evolution of one of the significant cultural figures of 
our time: Muhammad Ali (nee Cassius Clay). The film chronicles Cassius 
Clay's arrival in Miami in the fall of 1960 (fresh from earning a gold 
medal in the Rome Olympics), his life in Overtown -- a neighborhood 
that was considered "Harlem South" and a vibrant center of black 
entertainment and commerce -- and his affiliation with the famed Fifth 
Street Gym in Miami Beach. Over the course of the next few years -- 
coinciding with the height of the national civil rights movement -- 
Clay evolved both professionally and politically, piling up victories 
in the ring and adopting the black separatist teachings of the Nation 
of Islam. As "MUHAMMAD ALI: MADE IN MIAMI" makes clear, it was in this 
period that Cassius Clay became Muhammad Ali. Airdate 8/22/2013 
 

Category:        Arts 
HECHO A MANO: CREATIVIDAD EN EL EXILLIO                                                       
Hecho a Mano: Creativity in Exile weaves together the stories of four 
Cuban artists living in Miami: pianist Francisco 'Paquito' Hechavarrí 
a, sculptor Tony Lopez, and ceramists Nelson and Ronald Curras. From 
their beginnings in Cuba to their early experiences in exile to today, 
the film explores their dedication to craft and their ability to keep 
creating under often challenging circumstances. A documentary about  
life's unexpected turns and the joy of working with your hands. Airdate 
7/11/2013 
 
STILTSVILLE: GENERATIONS ON THE FLATS                                                           
 It was the early 1930s. Miami was still a young city, and a community 
was starting to spring up in the most unlikely of places: the middle 
of Biscayne Bay. Bait shops. Speakeasies. Gambling halls. Homes. Back 
then it was known as "The Shacks." Today, we know this community as 
Stiltsville. Stiltsville: Generations on the Flats is a half-hour 
documentary honoring this piece of Miami's history. This is the story 
of Stiltsville - a story of survival. Over the course of nearly a 
century, the structures battled storms and Washington politicians to 
stay afloat. First built on barges in the 1920s, it was an icon of the 
Miami of yesteryear - "Miamuh" - dominated by white, southern 
fishermen. Elite, and out of reach, these fishermen set up shop off 
the coast of Miami's shores. Over the years, generation after 
generation has made Stiltsville its own, shaping and reshaping the 
structures as the rest of Miami developed back on shore. Meet the 
Stiltsville historians, caretakers, and families on this journey of 
intrigue, triumphs, and modern day struggles. Hear stories as we visit 
the last seven homes, still standing against all odds, including man 
and nature. Watch as we uncover a Miami community of the past trying 
desperately to preserve Stiltsville for future generations on the 
flats. Airdate 7/11/2013 
 
 
 



KEY WEST: BOHEMIA IN THE TROPICS                                                                
Key West: Bohemia in the Tropics is the engaging and light-hearted 
story of how a radical New Deal economic experiment during the Great 
Depression created an image of Key West in the popular culture and how 
that image became the island's destiny. The film features interviews 
with famous contemporary writers, such as Gore Vidal and Russell Banks 
and newly uncovered archival photos and footage, including rare 
Hemingway home movies. In a fast-paced half hour, the program traces 
the development of the island's "anything goes here" reputation over 
the decades and explores how that reputation has continued to draw 
millions of visitors to a place where, as the writer John Dos Passos 
described it. "Life is agreeable, calm and gently colored with 
Bacardi.Airdate 7/12/2013 
 
ALL SHOOK UP: MIAMI'S GLORY DAYS OF MUSIC                                                        
ALL SHOOK UP: Miami's Glory Days of Music, a one-hour documentary 
that showcases the history and diversity of the music scene in South 
Florida featuring some of Hollywood's greatest performers including 
Elvis Presley, Frank Sinatra and legendary rock band, the Beatles. 
Told by those who lived it, witnessed it, played it and created it, 
this musical odyssey is categorize by geographical areas and divided 
into four locations: Downtown, Overtown, Coconut Grove and Miami Beach. 
Through in-studio interviews, rare photos, original recordings and 
archive film, the musical landscape of South Florida will unfol and 
Airdate 7/14/2014 
 
RISING TIDES: THE STORY OF MIAMI ARTISTS                                                       
Miami is in the middle of a cultural explosion. Filmed during the 
lead up to Art Basel Miami Beach in 2011, Rising Tide is a story about 
the visual artists who live and work in this emerging art city. 
Featuring Jen Stark, the TM Sisters, Venessa Monokian, Funner Projects, 
Brookhart Jonquil and gallery owner Brook Dorsch, this documentary 
takes you inside the working worlds of these unique creative talents 
and serves as the perfect introduction to the history and trajectory 
of Miami's creative development. Airdate 7/28/2013 
 
MONET'S PALATE - A GASTRONOMIC VIEW FROM THE GARDE                                               
Claude Monet's passions extended far beyond the water lilies, sunsets 
and landscapes of his famous paintings. Connecting the painter's love 
of art and his profound appreciation for food, MONET'S PALATE embarks 
on a culinary tour of Normandy, where Monet lived and worked in the 
late 19th and early 20th centuries. The documentary, introduced by 
Academy Award-winning actress Meryl Streep, offers a revealing 
portrait of the father of Impressionist painting. The production, shot 
entirely on location in Paris, London and Giverny, includes exclusive 
footage taken inside the home where the artist and notorious gourmand 
lived for 43 years. MONET'S PALATE visits Monet's exquisite dining 
room, where the artist entertained guests such as Marcel Proust and 
Paul Cezanne. Some of today's greatest chefs, including Roger Verge, 
prepare some of Monet's favorite meals using Normandy's native 
ingredients. Dishes include: flambe duck with apple and "Sailors' 
Mussels," a regional delicacy. Later, Alice Waters and Daniel Boulud 
discuss Monet's passion for art and fine cuisine. Airdate 8/24/2013 

 
 
 



Category:        Business/Industry 
ELDERLY INSTRUMENTS: ALL THINGS STRINGS                                                        
Loved around the world as a source for the best in stringed 
instruments, Lansing Michigan's Elderly Instruments is All Things 
Strings. Musicians from Elvis Costello, Vince Gill, REM, and REO to 
the local beginner seek out the Washington Street store either online 
or in person. There you encounter the best in musical instruments and 
a staff of terrific musicians who welcome you as if you had "walked 
into their living room." "It's the guitar center of the universe", and 
"anyone and their brother" can pick up an expensive instrument and 
play it. No glass cases, no one looming over our shoulder, and you 
don't need to ask - just pick it up and play. All Things Strings is 
wall to wall music, from folk to rock to bluegrass to country and 
western. The camera takes you behind the scenes with the quirky and 
knowledgeable staff, into workshops with guest musicians, and into the 
funky office and mind of Stan Werbin, co-founder and owner, and the 
source of the spirit and magic of Elderly. Airdate 8/6/2013 
 
MOYERS & COMPANY                                                                            
#0236H    
THE COLLISION OF SPORTS AND POLITICS                                                                                                                   
On occasion, a sports story breaks free from the sports section - as 
highlighted by this week's Time magazine cover story, "It's Time to 
Pay College Athletes". These headlines are less about the latest star 
or the final score and more about culture, politics, and who we hope 
to be as Americans. Should we build flashy new arenas in bankrupt 
cities? Do we cheer from the stands or cringe as we watch our children 
butt heads on the football field, risking a future of potential brain 
trauma? On this week's Moyers & Company (check local listings), Dave 
Zirin, sports editor for The Nation - the magazine's first sports 
editor in the publication's 148 year history - joins Bill Moyers to 
talk about the collision of sports and politics. As Zirin points out, 
"there's always so much happening in the world of sports, and there's 
always so many different ways in which sports, not just reflects our 
lives, but actually shapes our lives - shapes our understanding of 
things like racism, sexism, homophobia. It shapes our understanding of 
our country, of corporations and what's happening to our cities. In so 
many different ways, sports stories are stories of American life in 
the 21st century." Airdate 9/15/2013 
 
 
 

Category:        Crime/Legal Issues/Law Enforcement 
PATH TO VIOLENCE                                                                               
Ever since the wake-up call that was Columbine, schools and law 
enforcement have developed multiple strategies to prevent attacks. 
Indeed, the horror of Newtown must be seen in a context that's not 
defined by defeat. More than 120 school assaults have been thwarted in 
the past 10 years. And while security hardware and physical barriers 
can play a deterrent role, it's been psychologists - working hand in 
hand with law enforcement officers - who have come up with the most 
helpful tools to prevent violent attacks. THE PATH TO VIOLENCE tells 
the story of an effective Secret Service program - the Safe School 
Initiative - that's helped schools detect problem behavior in advance. 
But despite the progress made, recent attacks have revealed a gaping 
hole in our safety net. Adam Lanza, Jared Loughner and allegedly James 



Holmes all executed their attacks after they'd left their respective 
schools. Here parents may be the only line of defense - parents who 
are terrified of their own children. Can the hard-won gains made by 
psychologists and law enforcement be extended to the families of some 
of the nation's most violent individuals? Is the country ready to have 
a national conversation about the balance between safety and civil 
liberties that such interventions would require? Airdate 8/27/2013 
 
FIXING JUVIE JUSTICE                                                                           
America's reliance on juvenile incarceration is the highest among the 
world's developing nations by an astonishing margin. It has costly 
implications, both financially and for the future of the youth at risk. 
It costs approximately $88,000 per year to send a kid to juvenile 
incarceration and nearly 70% of them are re-arrested after being 
released. Could there be an alternative to this broken system of kids 
cycling in and out of the grasp of the juvenile justice system? Now in 
an experiment, a group of innovators in Baltimore, on a quest to fix 
the broken system, turn to an island on the other side of the world 
for a possible solution. Could the restorative justice principles of 
the Maori people in New Zealand be applied to the mean streets of the 
 United States?Airdate 8/27/2013 

 
 
Category:        Culture 
WEIRD FLORIDA: ON THE ROAD AGAIN                                                                
Florida is a state known for its sun, surf, and sand! But wait a 
minute! Florida also has a darker, offbeat and downright weird side, 
where ancient mysteries and legends reside. Weird Florida: On the Road 
Again is part two of the Weird Florida series. This episode features 
sites you'll surely want to visit, like a haunted restaurant in 
Rockledge where dishes fly off the shelf, New Smyrna's mysterious 
ruins, Sarasota's Biggest Littlest Circus and Key Biscayne's 
underwater cemetery. Once again, your guide for this crazy journey is 
the utterly kooky 10th generation Floridian, Charlie Carlson, 
"Florida's Master of the Weird", and joining him is his curious canine, 
Lady Isabel. Airdate 7/4/2013 
 
VIVA MANGO                                                                                     
A production of WLRN, Viva Mango is an anecdotal and cultural 
chronicle of the role of the mango in the lives and memories of the 
people, and its role in South Florida's culture. Airdate 7/10/2013 
 
FOOD TRIP WITH TODD ENGLISH: MALAYSIA                                                           
Captivated by the rich culture and cuisine of Malaysia, celebrity 
chef and host Todd English crosses the world to discover the exotic 
flavors, time-honored customs and multi-ethnic culture of this 
Southeast Asian country. Local experts - a food blogger, a restaurant 
owner and chefs- provide English with backstage access to the culinary 
delights of Malaysian cuisine, which blend Chinese, Indian and 
Taiwanese influences. He travels to a small fishing village outside of 
Penang to learn about blanchan (dried shrimp paste), an essential 
ingredient in Malaysian cooking; visits the city of Ipoh to feast on a 
one-of-a-kind noodle dish made with water from the nearby Gua 
Tempurung caves, and explores the capital of Kuala Lumpur, where he 
creates clay pot dishes, dines on creative street food and samples a 
"flaming zombie" cocktail at a rooftop bar. Later, in the kitchen of 



his New York City restaurant, Todd seeks to integrate the culinary 
techniques, ideas and inspiration collected during his travels and put 
his own spin on a Malaysian-style curry. Airdate 7/12/2013 

 
Category:        Economy 
MOYERS & COMPANY                                                                            
#0226H    
SURVIVING THE NEW AMERICAN ECONOMY                                                                                                                     
Twenty-two years ago, Bill Moyers started documenting the story of 
two ordinary families in Milwaukee, Wisconsin -- families whose 
breadwinners had lost well-paying factory jobs. Relying on the belief 
that hard work is the key to a good living and better life, the 
Stanleys and the Neumanns, like millions of others, went about 
pursuing the American dream. But as they found other jobs, got re- 
trained, and worked any time and overtime, they still found themselves 
on a downward slope, working harder and longer for less pay and fewer 
benefits, facing devastating challenges and difficult choices. On the 
next Moyers & Company (check local listings), Bill Moyers revisits his 
reports on the Stanleys and Neumanns - whose stories Bill updates on 
the July 9 Frontline report "Two American Families." He also talks 
with the authors of two important books about how the changing nature 
of the economy is affecting everyone: Barbara Miner, a public 
education advocate who's been following the decline of her own 
Milwaukee hometown for nearly 40 years; and author, activist and 
playwright Barbara Garson, who's published a number of books about the 
changing lives of working Americans. Her most recent is Down the Up 
Escalator: How the 99% Live in the Great Recession. Airdate 7/7/2013 
 
MOYERS & COMPANY                                                                             
#0231H    
TAMING CAPITALISM RUN WILD                                                                                                                             
Modern American capitalism is a story of continued inequality and 
hardship. Even a modest increase in the minimum wage faces opposition 
from those who seem to show allegiance first and foremost to America's 
wealthy and powerful. Yet some aren't just wringing their hands about 
our economic crisis; they're fighting back. In an encore Moyers & 
Company broadcast, Economist Richard Wolff joins Bill to shine light 
on the disaster left behind in capitalism's wake, and to discuss the 
fight for economic justice, including a fair minimum wage. A Professor 
of Economics Emeritus at the University of Massachusetts, and 
currently Visiting Professor in the Graduate Program in International 
Affairs of the New School, Wolff has written many books on the effects 
of rampant capitalism, including Capitalism Hits the Fan: The Global 
 Economic Meltdown and What to Do About It. "We have this disparity 
getting wider and wider between those for whom capitalism continues to 
deliver the goods by all means, [and] a growing majority in this 
society facing harder and harder times," Wolff tells Bill. "And that's 
what provokes some of us to say it's a systemic problem." Also on the 
broadcast, (soft feed) activist and author Saru Jayaraman marches on 
Washington with restaurant workers struggling to make ends meet, and 
talks about how we can best support their right to a fair wage. 
Jayaraman is the co-founder and co-director of the Restaurant 
Opportunities Centers United, which works to improve pay and working 
conditions for America's 10 million-plus restaurant workers. She is 
also the author of Behind the Kitchen Door, an expose of the 
restaurant industry. Airdate 8/11/2013 



 
MOYERS & COMPANY                                                                           
#0237H    
INEQUALITY FOR ALL                                                                                                                                     
This week marks both the fifth anniversary of the fiscal meltdown 
that almost tanked the world economy and the second anniversary of 
Occupy Wall Street, the movement that sparked heightened public 
awareness of income inequality. Yet the crisis is worse than ever - in 
the first three years of the recovery, 95 percent of the economic 
gains have gone only to the top one percent of Americans. And the 
share of working people in the US who define themselves as lower class 
is at its highest level in four decades. More and more are fighting 
back. According to Robert Reich, Bill Clinton's Secretary of Labor: 
"The core principle is that we want an economy that works for everyone, 
not just for a small elite. We want equal opportunity, not equality of 
outcome. We want to make sure that there's upward mobility again, in 
our society and in our economy." Reich joins Moyers & Company (check 
local listings) this week, to discuss a new film, Inequality for All, 
opening in theatres across the country next week. Directed by Jacob 
Kornbluth, the film aims to be a game-changer in our national 
discussion of income inequality. Reich, who Time magazine called one 
of the best cabinet secretaries of the 20th century, stars in this 
dynamic, witty, and entertaining new film. Reich, a professor at the 
University of California Berkeley, is the author of thirteen books, 
including The Work of Nations, which is available in 22 languages; 
Aftershock and Supercapitalism, which were best sellers; and his 
latest, Beyond Outrage: What Has Gone Wrong with Our Economy and our 
Democracy, and How to Fix It. He appears regularly on television and 
radio - you can hear him on public radio's Marketplace - and blogs 
about politics and economics at RobertReich.org. Airdate 9/22/2013 
 
 

Category:        Education 
MODEL MINORITY: DO THE MATH                                                                     
Model Minority: Do the Math reveals the impact of the model minority 
myth on the experiences and perspectives of Asian American college 
students. The myth is a complex and contradictory stereotype of Asian 
Americans as academic over-achievers. As a result, many struggle with 
personal goals and mental health, leading to racial resentment, 
discrimination, and suicide.Airdate 7/25/2013 

 
 
Category:        Environment/Nature/Geography 
NATURE'S POWER REVEALED                                                                     
102Z    
THE POWER OF WATER                                                                                                                                     
With 70% of the earth's surface covered in water, it is bound to play 
a massive part in the earth's history and future. This episode looks 
at the importance of water in shaping the earth's landscape, as well 
as its role in the survival of civilization. Formations like the Grand 
Canyon and Niagara Falls are the extreme examples of water's power to 
create landscapes. The powerful effects of ice are also observed in 
the erosion of rock as well as its effect on the sea levels. Floods 
and Tsunamis are documented using case studies from around the world. 
It is thought that water arrived on the surface of our planet thanks 



to two major processes. The early planet was almost constantly 
erupting; this process released water vapor from the molten material 
below the earth's outer crust. Vapor collected in the early atmosphere, 
gradually forming cloud. At the same time Earth was being bombarded by 
a series of asteroids, many of which contained stores of water. As 
they crashed into the earth yet more water vapor was released to join 
the cloud layer. Eventually the air became saturated and the earth's 
first and longest storm began. It is thought that the downpour of rain 
lasted for a million years, flooding much of the planet. Indeed when 
the rain eventually eased, 90% of the planet was covered by water. 
Today water remains concentrated in the oceans that still dominate our 
planet.  Airdate 7/8/2013 
 
 
BLUE REALM                                                                                  
#0102H    
MIRACLE VENOM                                                                                                                                          
"Miracle Venom" explores the strange and often bizarre world of the 
oceans most venomous animals. Dr. Glen Burns handles deadly sea snakes 
with only his bare hands, and a small cone snail hunts, paralyses, and 
then eats its prey alive. The waters of Papua New Guinea and 
Australia's Great Barrier Reef harbor an exceptional variety of 
venomous fish and invertebrates. The poisons of these animals are some 
of the most lethal known to man. They also, however, hold enormous 
potential in the development of therapeutic drugs. Airdate 7/14/2013 
 
BLUE REALM                                                                                  
#0103H    
TENTACLES 
"Tentacles" follows Dr. Jennifer Mather as she leads a team of 
renowned scientists to the beautiful Caribbean island of Bonaire. 
Their mission is to prove a controversial theory: reef squid speak to 
each other with a complex language they paint on their skin. The 
episode also features the bizarre courtship and never-before-filmed 
egg-laying rituals of reef squid. The world's largest Octopus is 
encountered in the Pacific Northwest. Airdate 7/21/2013 
 
ELE TELE                                                                                        
ELE TELE follows an African elephant matriarch named "Afslurpie" 
through her native environment - South Africa's Addo National Park. A 
specially adapted camera and microphone rig, attached to a radio 
collar and fitted to the top of Afslurpie head, traces her journey. 
The result: literally an elephant's eye view of the private life 
within an elephant herd. Airdate 7/22/2013 
 
BLUE REALM                                                                                  
#0203H    
HUMPBACKS OF TONGA                                                                                                                                     
Singing more loudly than any animal on earth, humpback whales are 
famous for their haunting songs and jaw-dropping acrobatics. They were 
hunted to the brink of extinction until a moratorium on killing them 
was implemented in the 1960s. But after finally rebounding in numbers, 
whaling nations are exploring ways to re-open the hunt. In Antarctica, 
Japan is targeting minke, fin and now ... humpbacks. The tiny island 
nation of Tonga in the remote South Pacific is a haven for the 
magnificent mammals. The former king was a staunch environmentalist 
but he died suddenly, leaving the throne to his young son. With few 



natural resources or other means of income, the country is considering 
opening its waters to foreign whaling fleets. The merits and 
legitimacy of "scientific" whaling by Japan and other nations is hotly 
debated. The iconic species is a favorite of whale watchers from 
Alaska to Mexico and the stage is set for an epic battle between 
whalers and conservationists. Airdate 8/18/2013 
 
 
NATURE'S POWER REVEALED                                                                      
#0102Z    
THE POWER OF WATER                                                                                                                                     
With 70% of the earth's surface covered in water, it is bound to play 
a massive part in the earth's history and future. This episode looks 
at the importance of water in shaping the earth's landscape, as well 
as its role in the survival of civilization. Formations like the Grand 
Canyon and Niagara Falls are the extreme examples of water's power to 
create landscapes. The powerful effects of ice are also observed in 
the erosion of rock as well as its effect on the sea levels. Floods 
and Tsunamis are documented using case studies from around the world. 
It is thought that water arrived on the surface of our planet thanks 
to two major processes. The early planet was almost constantly 
erupting; this process released water vapor from the molten material 
below the earth's outer crust. Vapor collected in the early atmosphere, 
gradually forming cloud. At the same time Earth was being bombarded by 
a series of asteroids, many of which contained stores of water. As 
they crashed into the earth yet more water vapor was released to join 
the cloud layer. Eventually the air became saturated and the earth's 
first and longest storm began. It is thought that the downpour of rain 
lasted for a million years, flooding much of the planet. Indeed when 
the rain eventually eased, 90% of the planet was covered by water. 
Today water remains concentrated in the oceans that still dominate our 
planet. Airdate 8/18/2013 
 
BIG CYPRESS SWAMP: THE WESTERN EVERGLADES                                                        
Producer/cinematograher Elam Stoltzfus answered the call of the wild 
to go deep into the Big Cypress Swamp along with fine-art photographer 
Clyde Butcher and musician Sammy Tedder. During the journey Elam 
joined with many other public land managers, local experts, hunters, 
orchid lovers, artists, and a great many other people. The expedition 
across the swamp in airboats, hiking, mucking about, aerial, canoes, 
and swamp buggies gave the HD video crew ample opportunities to 
capture breathtaking images. BIG CYPRESS SWAMP: The Western Everglades 
documentary is a collection of stories of how the Big Cypress almost 
didn't happen, how the lands are currently managed, an overview of 
animal behaviors, stunning landscape scenes and a cacophony of 
stunning sounds blended into a musical score. Clyde Butcher is the 
host and it is narrated by Peter Thomas. Airdate 8/19/2013 
 

Category:        Family/Marriage 
INLAWS & OUTLAWS                                                                                
The award-winning documentary Inlaws & Outlaws weaves together the 
true stories of couples and singles, gay and straight, to embrace what 
we have in common: we love. While timely and topical, the film 
dispenses with the politics and judgments that often divide us and 
focuses, instead, on the experiences of everyday storytellers -ages 4 
to 80. The feature is accompanied by a short, Just Marriage: From 



Outlaws to Inlaws. As the topic of same-sex marriage has moved 
centerstage over the past eight years, so too have the lives of Inlaws 
& Outlaws' subjects. Filmmaker and storyteller Drew Emery carries the 
stories to the present in an engaging companion to the feature. Airdate 
8/1/2013 
 
  
 

Category:        Health/Health Care 
MOYERS & COMPANY                                                                             
#0230H    
 THE FACES OF AMERICA'S HUNGRY                                                                                                                          
 Here in the richest country on earth, 50 million of us -- one in six 
 Americans -- go hungry. More than a third of them are children. 
 Debates on how to address hunger - in both Congress and the media -- 
 are filled with tired cliches about freeloaders undeserving of 
 government help, living large at the expense of honest, hardworking 
 taxpayers. But the documentary A Place at the Table paints a truer 
 picture of America's poor. On an encore broadcast of Moyers & Company 
 (check local listings), Kristi Jacobson, one of the film's directors 
 and producers, and Mariana Chilton, director of the Center for Hunger- 
 Free Communities, join Bill to break these stereotypes apart and share 
 how hunger hits hard at people from every walk of life. "The cost of 
 food insecurity, obesity and malnutrition is way larger than it is to 
 feed kids nutritious food," Jacobson tells Bill. "There's no 
 opportunity for people who are low-income to really engage in our 
 democracy," says Chilton. "I think they're actively shut out. Airdate 
8/4/2013 
 

 
Category:        Media 
MOYERS & COMPANY                                                                            
#0227H    
DISTRACTED FROM DEMOCRACY                                                                                                                              
Across the world -- Greece, Spain, Brazil, Egypt -- citizens are 
turning angrily to their governments to demand economic fair play and 
equality. But here in America, with few exceptions, the streets and 
airwaves remain relatively silent. In a country as rich and powerful 
as America, why is there so little outcry about the ever-increasing, 
deliberate divide between the very wealthy and everyone else? On the 
next Moyers & Company (check local listings), media scholar Marty 
Kaplan points to a number of forces keeping these issues and affected 
citizens in the dark -- especially our well-fed appetite for media 
distraction. An award-winning columnist and head of the Norman Lear 
Center at the University of Southern California, Kaplan also talks 
about the appropriate role of journalists as advocates for truth. 
Later on the show, acclaimed historian Gary May puts the recent 
Supreme Court decision gutting the Voting Rights Act into historical 
perspective, noting it's just one moment in a long, ongoing struggle 
to ensure voting rights for every American. A specialist in American 
political, diplomatic and social history, May's latest book is Bending 
Toward Justice: The Voting Rights Act and the Transformation of 
American Democracy. Weapons of mass distraction. Next on Moyers & 
Company.  Airdate 7/14/2013 
 



MOYERS & COMPANY                                                                            
#0233H    
AMERICA'S GILDED CAPITAL                                                                                                                               
Mark Leibovich covers Washington, D.C., as chief national 
correspondent for The New York Times Magazine -- and has written about 
the city's bipartisan lust for power, cash and notoriety in a book 
that everyone who's anyone in our nation's capital is talking about. 
The title is This Town, and if you want to know what the insiders of 
Washington are doing to the very notion of government of, by, and for 
the people, you have to read it, too. This is the story of how 
Washington became an occupied city, its hold on reality distorted by 
greed and ambition; it pulls no punches and names names, revealing the 
movers and shakers and the deals they make, all in the name of crony 
capitalism. On this week's Moyers & Company (check local listings), 
Mark Leibovich joins Bill to reveal what he has learned about a city 
where money rules and status is determined by who you know and what 
they can do for you. 
Airdate 8/25/2013 

 

 
 
 
Category:        Minorities/Civil Rights 
MODEL MINORITY: DO THE MATH                                                                     
Model Minority: Do the Math reveals the impact of the model minority 
myth on the experiences and perspectives of Asian American college 
students. The myth is a complex and contradictory stereotype of Asian 
Americans as academic over-achievers. As a result, many struggle with 
personal goals and mental health, leading to racial resentment, 
discrimination, and suicide.Airdate 7/25/2013 
 
HIGHWAYMEN: LEGENDS OF THE ROAD                                                                 
This new documentary tells the story of a unique art world phenomenon 
that took root in the mid-20th century in the Jim Crow South. They 
were an unlikely group of black landscape painters that emerged from 
the American South in the 1950s and 60s. Segregation locked them out 
of selling their works in white owned art galleries. So, the artists 
took to the road to sell their paintings. Airdate 7/28/2013 
 
 
MOYERS & COMPANY                                                                             
#0229H    
JOHN LEWIS MARCHES ON                                                                                                                                  
On the next Moyers & Company (check local listings), two icons of the 
60's civil rights era -- Bill Moyers and Rep. John Lewis (D-GA) -- 
meet to share experiences and revelations about the momentous March on 
Washington which they both attended 50 years ago. Their discussion 
takes them to the spot in front of the Lincoln Memorial where Lewis, 
Martin Luther King, Jr., Bayard Rustin, Roy Wilkins, and others 
famously spoke about freedom and justice, creating critical momentum 
for both the Civil Rights Act and the Voting Rights Act. While there, 
Moyers and Lewis attract the attention of schoolchildren, and conduct 
a spontaneous living history lesson. The March on Washington is 
largely remembered for King's "I Have a Dream" speech. The 23-year-old 
Lewis, newly named to lead the Student Nonviolent Coordinating 



Committee, was the youngest of the featured speakers, but among the 
most defiant. Now a 14-term congressman from Georgia, Lewis shares new 
insight into how the event unfolded -- including last-minute conflicts 
over his own manuscript. He also discusses the continuing challenges 
to racial and economic equality, and his unwavering dedication to 
nonviolence and brotherly love as a means toward a more just end -- 
even when facing inevitable violence and brutality. "To look out and 
see the best of America convinced me more than anything else that this 
is the product, this is the work of the movement," Lewis tells Moyers. 
"Sometimes you have to not just dream about what could be -- you get 
out and push and you pull and you preach. And you create a climate and 
environment to get those in high places, to get men and women of good 
will in power to act." Threading rarely-seen documentary footage into 
their conversation, Moyers -- who was deputy director of the newly- 
created Peace Corps at the time -- also shares his own memories of the 
day. He concludes with an essay about how the pursuit of equal rights 
and opportunities for all Americans -- so championed at the March on 
Washington --continues to be thwarted. Aitdate 7/28/2013 
 
MUHAMMAD ALI: MADE IN MIAMI                                                                     
"MUHAMMAD ALI: MADE IN MIAMI" explores the critical role that Miami 
played in the evolution of one of the significant cultural figures of 
our time: Muhammad Ali (nee Cassius Clay). The film chronicles Cassius 
Clay's arrival in Miami in the fall of 1960 (fresh from earning a gold 
medal in the Rome Olympics), his life in Overtown -- a neighborhood 
that was considered "Harlem South" and a vibrant center of black 
entertainment and commerce -- and his affiliation with the famed Fifth 
Street Gym in Miami Beach. Over the course of the next few years -- 
coinciding with the height of the national civil rights movement -- 
Clay evolved both professionally and politically, piling up victories 
in the ring and adopting the black separatist teachings of the Nation 
of Islam. As "MUHAMMAD ALI: MADE IN MIAMI" makes clear, it was in this 
period that Cassius Clay became Muhammad Ali. Airdate 8/22/2013 
 
 
FREEDOM RIDERS: AMERICAN EXPERIENCE                                                           
In 1961, segregation seemed to have an overwhelming grip on American 
society. Many states violently enforced the policy, while the federal 
government, under the Kennedy administration, remained indifferent, 
preoccupied with matters abroad. That is, until an integrated band of 
college students - many of whom were the first in their families to 
attend a university - decided, en masse, to risk everything and buy a 
ticket on a Greyhound bus bound for the Deep South. They called 
themselves the Freedom Riders, and they managed to bring the president 
and the entire American public face to face with the challenge of 
correcting civil-rights inequities that plagued the nation. Veteran 
filmmaker Stanley Nelson's inspirational documentary is the first 
feature-length film about this courageous band of civil-rights 
activists. Gaining impressive access to influential figures on both 
sides of the issue, Nelson chronicles a chapter of American history 
that stands as an astonishing testament to the accomplishment of youth 
and what can result from the incredible combination of personal 
conviction and the courage to organize against all odds. Airdate 
8/28/2013 
  
 



SOUNDTRACK FOR A REVOLUTION: AMERICAN EXPERIENCE                                           
#2310H    
SOUNDTRACK FOR A REVOLUTION: AMERICAN EXPERIENCE tells the story of 
the American civil rights movement through its powerful music -- the 
freedom songs protesters sang on picket lines, in mass meetings, in 
paddy wagons and in jail cells as they fought for justice and equality. 
The music enabled African-Americans to sing words they could not say 
and it was crucial in helping protesters as they faced down brutal 
aggression with dignity and non-violence. The infectious energy of the 
songs swept people up and empowered them to fight for their rights. 
This documentary is a blend of heart-wrenching interviews, dramatic 
images and contemporary performances by top artists, including John 
Legend, Joss Stone, Wyclef Jean and The Roots. Airdate 8/28/2013 
 

 
Category:        National Politics/Government 
MOYERS & COMPANY                                                                            
#0228H    
A NEW CASE FOR GUN CONTROL                                                                                                                             
The death of Trayvon Martin has ignited debate not just over our 
justice system, but on legislation such as the "stand your ground" 
laws that contributed to the tragic result. On the next Moyers & 
Company (check local listings), Bill talks with author and gun control 
advocate Tom Diaz about how a lethal combination of self-defense laws 
and concealed carry laws -- championed by the NRA and the gun industry 
-- dilutes our legal protections against gun violence. He warns that 
the genie is out of the bottle and we should be gravely concerned 
about the unrelenting marketing of guns. Diaz's latest book is The 
Last Gun: How Changes in the Gun Industry Are Killing Americans and 
What It Will Take to Stop It. Also on the show, a hard look at the 
plight of the men and women who bend to the earth in backbreaking 
labor, picking fruits, vegetables, and tobacco. Despite miracles of 
agricultural progress and innovation over the decades, the harsh lives 
and working conditions of migrant laborers have changed very little. 
Their cause has been championed in the past by Edward Murrow, Cesar 
Chavez, and the United Farmworkers, but that list is incomplete 
without Baldemar Velasquez. Velasquez was among hundreds of thousands 
of children who joined their migrant parents working long hours in the 
fields. Inspired by that early experience, Velasquez founded the Farm 
Labor Organizing Committee (FLOC) in 1967. A 1989 MacArthur Fellow, 
Velasquez joins Bill to talk about the ongoing David vs. Goliath 
struggles to ensure fairness for American farmworkers. Airdate  
7/22/2013 
 
AFROPOP: THE ULTIMATE CULTURAL EXCHANGE                                                     
#0301     
HAITI: ONE DAY, ONE STORY/THE OTHER SIDE OF THE WA                                                                                                     
Haiti: One Day, One Story - Haitian-American filmmaker Michele 
Stephenson visits Haiti six weeks after one of the world's most 
devastating earthquakes to document the personal stories of the 
Haitian people. The Other Side of the Water: The Journey of Haitan Ra 
Ra Band - On Sunday nights during the summer, thousands of people 
gather in Brooklyn's Prospect Park to watch a motley band of young 
musicians carrying traditional drums, bamboo tubes and four-foot-long 
pressed-tin horns. They play Ra Ra music - a mix of Carnival, vodou 
ceremony and grassroots protest - which originally served as a voice 



for the slaves in their revolt against the French and of those 
struggling against ongoing dictatorships in Haiti. This documentary 
focuses on Pe Yves, the leader of the Ra Ra movement in New York, who 
is caught in the middle of a struggle for the meaning of Haitian 
identity. Airdate 8/15/2013 
 
MOYERS & COMPANY                                                                            
#0232H    
HOW PEOPLE POWER GENERATES CHANGE                                                                                                                      
With our democracy threatened by plutocrats and the politicians in 
their pockets more than ever, the antidote to organized money is 
organized people. It takes time and effort, but across the country, 
grass roots democracy is growing. Individuals are banding together, 
organizing toward common goals and demanding change - and often 
delivering it. On an encore broadcast of Moyers & Company (check local 
listings), Bill sits with three organizers leading the way. Marshall 
Ganz is a social movement legend who dropped out of Harvard to become 
a volunteer during Mississippi's Freedom Summer of 1964. He then 
joined forces with Cesar Chavez of the United Farmworkers, protecting 
workers who picked crops for pennies in California's fields and 
orchards. Ganz also had a pivotal role organizing students and 
volunteers for Barack Obama's historic 2008 presidential campaign. Now 
70, he's still organizing across the United States and the Middle East, 
and back at Harvard, teaching students from around the world about 
what it takes to beat Goliath. Later on the broadcast, economic 
equality advocates Rachel LaForest, executive director of Right to the 
City, and Madeline Janis, co-founder and national policy director of 
Los Angeles Alliance for a New Economy, discuss with Bill how social 
action can change both policy and lives. Janis led the fight for a 
living wage in Los Angeles; LaForest fights for fair and affordable 
housing across the country. Grass roots democracy clamors for change. 
Next on Moyers & Company. Airdate 8/18/2013 
 

Category:        Religion/Ethics 
DAVID SUCHET IN THE FOOTSTEPS OF ST. PAUL                                                       
Suchet begins on the path of St. Paul throughout the Middle East/Asia 
Minor from Jerusalem to Turkey, and explores Paul's Damascus 
conversion road experience that would change his life forever. He also 
seeks to show how Paul's early life in Tarsus would prepare him for 
his missionary work that would take him across the Roman Empire. In 
Antioch we encounter Paul and the fledgling church as they make the 
crucial decision to admit Gentiles into the Christian faith. This 
episode ends with Suchet's saying that Paul's next big step would be 
to convert the populations in Europe - which sets Paul up with a 
confrontation with Rome.  Airdate 7/6/2013 
 
JEWISH PEOPLE: A STORY OF SURVIVAL                                                              
"Through thirty and more centuries, he has wandered about on earth, 
despised and rejected, bruised and beaten, yet all the time wandering 
on ... He has seen far-flung empires crack and crumble, and mighty 
peoples dwindle to naught... But he, the Jew, still lives on... Lewis 
Browne, 1926. This is their story, the story of Jewish survival. How 
did a band of desert nomads, against such overwhelming odds, survive 
four millennia and shape the course of world history? Airdate 9/4/2013 
 
 



Category:        Science/Technology 
NOVA                                                                                          
#4014H    
MANHUNT - BOSTON BOMBERS                                                                                                                               
At 2:50pm on April 15, two bomb blasts turned the Boston Marathon 
finish line from a scene of triumph to tragedy, leaving three dead, 
hundreds injured and a city gripped by heartbreak and terror. Less 
than five days later, the key suspects were identified and apprehended 
with one dead, the other in custody. How did investigators transform 
the chaos of the bombing into a coherent trail of clues, pointing to 
the accused killers? NOVA follows the manhunt step by step, examining 
the role modern technology -- combined with old-fashioned detective 
work -- played in cracking the case. Given hundreds of hours of 
surveillance and bystander videos, how did agents spot the bad guys in 
a sea of spectators? Why couldn't facial recognition software I.D. the 
criminals? How much could bomb chemistry analysis, cell phone GPS, 
infrared imagery and crowd sourcing reveal about the secrets behind 
this horrific crime? With the help of top criminal investigators and 
anti-terrorism experts, NOVA explores which technological innovations 
worked -- and which didn't -- in the most notorious case of today, and 
how the world of crime fighting could be transformed tomorrow. Airdate 
7/8/2013 
 
 
SAVING OUR REEFS                                                                                 
CORAL REEFS IN THE FLORIDA KEYS                                                                                                                        
SAVING OUR REEFS is a documentary that shows the beauty and splendor 
of North America's only living coral barrier reef and explores the 
fragile state of the reefs today and challenges the viewers to help 
protect an important part of our ecosystem. Airdate 8/4/2013 

 
Category:        War/Veterans/National Security 
 CHARLIE ROSE SPECIAL EDITION: BASHAR AL-ASSAD                                                  
Charlie Rose has recorded an interview in Damascus with Syrian 
President Bashar al-Assad. In the interview, airing one night before 
President Obama is scheduled to address the nation on his plans to 
respond to the situation in Syria, Rose asks Assad about the use of 
chemical weapons in his country. Airdate 9/9/2013 
 
NAZI MEGA WEAPONS                                                                           
#0101H    
ATLANTIC WALL                                                                                                                                          
To protect occupied Europe from an Allied invasion, Hitler demanded 
the construction of a defensive wall stretching thousands of 
kilometers from France in the south to Norway in the north. This is 
the story of how this vast engineering project sucked in huge 
quantities of raw materials and men from all over the Third Reich ... 
and faced its ultimate test on D-Day. Airdate 9/24/2013 
 
EISENHOWER'S SECRET WAR                                                                     
#0101     
THE LURE OF THE PRESIDENCY                                                                                                                             
"The Lure of the Presidency," chronicles the movement to draft 
Eisenhower - then NATO commander in Europe - as the Republican 
 
candidate for president in 1952. Airdate 9/24/2013 


